
    VILLAGE OF HASTINGS-ON-HUDSON, NEW YORK 
BOARD OF TRUSTEES 

PUBLIC HEARING NO. 1 
JANUARY 4, 2011 

 
 
A Public Hearing was held by the Board of Trustees on Tuesday, January 4, 2011 at 7:30 
p.m. in the Meeting Room, Municipal Building, 7 Maple Avenue. 
 
PRESENT: Mayor Peter Swiderski, Trustee Bruce Jennings, Trustee Jeremiah Quinlan, 

Trustee Meg Walker, Trustee Nicola Armacost, Village Manager Francis A. 
Frobel, Village Attorney Marianne Stecich, and Village Clerk Susan 
Maggiotto.  

 
CITIZENS: Four (4). 
 
Mayor Swiderski declared the Board in session for the purpose of conducting a Public 
Hearing in accordance with the legal notice that appeared in the December 21, 2010 issue of 
The Rivertowns Enterprise to consider the advisability of adopting Proposed Local Law No. 
12 of 2010 amending Chapter 282, Vehicles and Traffic, of the Code of the Village of 
Hastings-on-Hudson to create additional No Parking zones as follows: 

 
Section 1: Section 282-25 (Parking prohibited in designated locations) of the Code of the 

Village of Hastings-on-Hudson is hereby amended by adding the following 
paragraphs, to read as follows: 

 
(90) No parking on the west side of Farragut Parkway beginning at a point 59 

feet south of the intersection with Green Street and extending 
southbound for 70 feet. 

 
(91) No parking on the south side of Washington Avenue beginning at the 

Draper Park driveway and extending eastbound for 260 feet. 
 

(92) No parking on the south side of Fulton Street between Summit Street 
and Pine Street. 

 
(93) No parking on the north side of Fulton Street between Summit Street 

and Brandt Street. 
 
 Section 2: All ordinances, local laws, and parts thereof inconsistent with this local law are 

hereby repealed. 
 
Section 3: This local law shall take effect immediately upon filing in the office of the New 

York Secretary of State. 
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Mayor Swiderski:  Anyone in the public who has a comment on these four amendments to 
the no-parking law? 
 
John Gonder, 153 James Street:  I think they are a great thing, especially number 90 in 
regard to Farragut Parkway.  I just hope it does not hurt the businesses, but I am in favor of 
all four of them.   
 
CLOSE OF PUBLIC HEARING 
 
On MOTION of Trustee Armacost, SECONDED by Trustee Walker with a voice vote of all 
in favor, Mayor Swiderski closed the Public Hearing at 7:35 p.m. 
 
 
 


